
Pleasantville Community School 
Regular Meeting of the Board of Education 

High School Media Center 
Monday, February 10, 2014 

6:30 p.m. 
 

The Pleasantville School Board met in regular session on February 10, 2014 at 6:30 P.M. in the High School Media Center.  
Present:   Padellford, Ray, Dejoode, Sutter and Danks.   

 
6:30 p.m. President Padellford called the meeting to order. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present. 
 
Motion made by Danks and seconded by Sutter to approve the consent agenda with item 2(e) being tabled.  Motion carried 

(5-0). 
 
Motion made by Sutter and seconded by Danks to approve the minutes, bills and financials.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Principal Friday commented that seven groups participated in the state speech contests with four receiving 1 ratings.  He 

mentioned that two wrestlers qualified for the district tournament to be held in Pleasantville. 
 
Mrs. Core mentioned the changes to our technology to accommodate the new online testing. 
 
Motion made by DeJoode and seconded by Sutter to hire Sandra Hintz as a cook at a rate of $9.50/hr.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Motion made by Danks and seconded by DeJoode to accept the early retirement resignation of Tammie Adreon.  Motion 

Carried (5-0).  The Board expressed their appreciation for the years of service that Mrs. Adreon has given the district and all felt the will 
be missed.   

 
Motion made by DeJoode and seconded by Sutter to approve the 2nd reading of Board Policies 802.4R1 and 802.4R2.  

Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Principal Harrison and Principal Friday, along with Lynette Gordon, Jen Worthington, and Teresa Amendt presented the 

new language arts curriculum materials for K-12 at a cost of $133,026.33.  A discussion was held as to whether this purchase could work 
into the budget.  Mr. Friday, Business Manager expressed concerns with this large of a purchase out of a tightened budget.  The Board 
was supportive of the materials but would like to make sure the budgetary concerns were addressed before making a decision.  Motion 
made by Ray and seconded by Danks to table the purchase of the textbooks until the March meeting.  Motion carried (5-0). 

 
Motion made by Sutter and seconded by DeJoode to approve the hearing for the 2014-15 Budget to be held on April 14th in 

the HS Media Center at 6:30 p.m.  Motion Carried (5-0). 
 
Superintendent Miller presented the Board with various thank you’s from staff members.  He also displayed a memo from 

IAEP Food Purchasing Report showing savings of $17,739.91 in FY2013.   He also mentioned the HS Government class will be hosting 
a forum with State Representative Greg Hartsill on Friday, March 7th at 9:00 a.m.   

 
Motion made by DeJoode and seconded by Danks  to adjourn.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
President Padellford declared the regular meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________                                             ________________________________________ 


